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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Parent’s Information Meeting  

Thank you to those who were able to stay for this on Thursday  

after school. I hope you found it useful to see what is being taught, 

when and how. I am attaching the presentation for further  

information, which includes main year group end of year  

expectations that were discussed. These are one of the main objec-

tives that the teachers have selected as being essential learning for 

your child.  

  

We very much wish to emphasise that we see our role as working 

in partnership with you to secure the best education possible for 

your child. If any queries arise out of this recent information, or in-

deed generally, please do speak either to your child’s Class Teach-

er, or to me. 

 

We will be rolling out the new curriculum projects after half term. 

The topics your children will be doing are as follows;  

 

Vantage Class:       People who help us.  

The children will be focusing on the people who they encounter in 

their daily lives, both at school and around the village. They will be 

going on a village tour and will be having a visit from our local 

community police officer. We hope to improves the children’s com-

munication and knowledge of relationships, through this topic 

work.  

 

Vulcan Class:    Muck, Mess and Mixtures. 

This is a science based project and will involve the children getting 

messy! They will need to bring their wellies to school on Monday 

4th Nov for a walk along Ash Path. This will be followed by a full 

immersion morning in ‘Mucky Madness’ on 6th Nov.  

 

Valkyrie Class:      Off with her head.  

A Tudor history project. The children will be enjoying all things 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading Records 

As you will see from the attached PowerPoint, Ofsted have made it very clear 

that reading is the key to good learning. It is- and always has been a main  

focus to ensure that children can independently and confidently read so that 

children can progress to their next levels of learning and enjoy life generally.  

 

The reading record diary your child has been given is intended to be a written 

record of all the reading your child does at home and at school  It has always 

been an expectation that this reading/book sharing happens at home as well 

as at school.  I apologise if that had not previously been clear. We do not need 

lengthy comments or feedback (unless you’d like to comment), just the date, 

book and your signature. Many  parents have been regularly reading and  

sharing books routinely, which is great,  but not noting it down in the reading 

record. If you could start making a short note of it, that would be really helpful 

to your child’s learning as we can monitor and advise on book choices, reading 

stamina  and communicate any specific reading issues.     

 

Parents asked for aged-related recommended book lists. Please go to these  

web-sites for more information: 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/tag/primary  

(has a page for each year group) 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.scholastic.co.uk/piecorbett/resources  

 

 

 

 

 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/tag/primary
https://www.scholastic.co.uk/piecorbett/resources


 

Is your child ready to learn? 

We want all of our pupils to be successful at school and strive to ensure 

that all children are fit, healthy and ready to learn each day.   It is  

important that children have a regular bed time (recommended no later 

than 7.30pm for children in reception and Key Stage 1 and 8.30pm for 

Key stage 2).   It is also important that children are registered with a GP 

and dentist and receive regular 6 monthly dental check ups (dental  

treatment is free for children).  

Thank you for your support in helping to ensure the children are bright 

eyed and bushy tailed when they come to school each day.  

 

Clubs 

Clubs do not run in the last week of term as Teachers are finalising 

termly assessments and preparing next term’s work. However, as Foot-

ball Club had to be cancelled last week due to heavy rain, we will be 

running the last one on Monday– unless there is another huge down-

pour. Doing skills inside is quite tricky due to the space needed for 

equipment and 18 children.  

A new Clubs offer will be made after half term, commencing in week 2. 

 

Parents Evenings 

We will send out details of Parent’s Evenings dates and appointment 

booking slips after half term.  

 

Flu Vaccinations  

Your child will be bringing home with them today, their consent 

forms for the nasal flu vaccinations.  Please could you return these 

to your child’s class teacher. The vaccinations are diarised for 

13th November.  

 

Have a great weekend.   

Jacquie Birch 

Associate Head Teacher 



 



 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  

Lighthorne Heath Heroes and Smiler! 

Friday 18th October 2019 

 

 



 

Parents Information Evening  (Last Thursday)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget Friday 25th is not only wear your 

own clothes to school day (for a £1 donation) 

but we are having a cake sale.  All contributions 

of cakes will be gratefully received.  Please bring 

them in to School during the day for the sale 

straight after school.  Please remember to keep 

some small change by this week for your children 

to buy the cakes. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


